
Policy Legacy FOI Team 
Headquarters 38 (Irish) Brigade 
British Forces Post Office 825 

E-Mail: 38X-PolicvLeciacv-F01-Mailbox@rnod.gov.uk 

Reference: F01: 2020/00874 

Date: 12 February 2020 

Dear  

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — 5 QUESTIONS RELATING TO THE NISGS — POLICING 
POWERS 

Thank you for your e-mail dated 14 January, I can confirm that your request has been considered 
under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (F01 (A)), and the process is now 
complete. 

You asked for the following: 

"What professional standards organisations audit the nisgs as a policing body? 

The Northern Ireland Security Guard Service (NISGS) are MOD Civil Servants employed to 
provide security to the Defence Estate. They are not a policing body and are not subject to a 
professional standards audit. 

Are nisgs officers trained to police authorised firearms officer standard? 

NISGS officers are not trained to police authorised firearms officer standard. They receive 
personal weapon training in line with the policies issued by The Small Arms School Corps. 

Is the nisgs part of the police federation? 

The NISGS is not a Police Force and therefore not part of the Police Federation. 

Do Nisgs officers gain any accredited training in their foundation course or in continuation 
training (in line with their colleagues in the MGS)? 

No. NISGS officers are not awarded any accredited certification in their foundation course. 
Training undertaken after initial induction course may be subject to specific accreditation but would 
be course specific. 

Do nisgs officers gain any personal safety or weapon retention training on their foundation 
course?" 

NISGS Officers receive Personal Weapons training during their Foundation Training Course. Can 
you please clarify what you mean by weapon retention training? Once clarification is received I will 
consider this question however please note that it will be treated as a new request. 

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first 
instance. 

 

 



If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can 
request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, 
Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall. SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-F01-1R@mod.qov.uk).
Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the 
date of this response. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the 
Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the FOI(A). 
Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the 
MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be 
contacted at- Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be 
found on the Commissioner's website at: https://ico.orq.uk/. 

Yours sincerely 

38 (Irish) Brigade FOI Team 




